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Reference: Water Treatment Plant Expansion & Denitrification Design Services Project Update

To: Mayor Gregory Mills and Members of City Council

Through: Marv Falconburg, Acting City Manager

Through: Michael Woodruff, Director of Infrastructure

Prepared By: Bradley S. Dallam, P.E., Assistant Director of Utilities

Matthew Amidei, Utility Project Engineer

Date Prepared:January 17, 2020

PURPOSE

An update to City Council regarding the Water Treatment Plant Expansion & Denitrification Design Services
Project that was previously approved at the September 3, 2019 council meeting.

STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA

Supportive and Sustainable Infrastructure
Financially Responsible
Safe, Active, and Engaged Community
Recognizable and Well-Planned Community

BACKGROUND

In April 2019, staff pursued professional services for the Water Treatment Plant Expansion Project through a

process that included a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) as well as a Request for Proposal (RFP). The

proposals were reviewed by City staff and a recommendation to move forward with Brown & Caldwell for the

Phase I Design Services was brought to Council and approved by Council on September 3, 2019. Since that

time, City staff and Brown & Caldwell have been moving forward with the Phase I design and wish to provide

an update on the progress.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The Project for Phase I has been budgeted and already approved. No change in funding is being requested at
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this time. Staff will return to City Council and present information for Phase II approval later in 2020.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

N/A

ATTACHMENTS

PowerPoint
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